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For me, the one thing that I can always count on is change.  Over the years I have learned that, to succeed in all aspects of life, one must be acustomed to change, be able to adapt, learn and move forward. We all have heard the saying that we are “creatures of habit.” To be less of this type, I need work on looking differently at the old paradigms that have been ingrained over time and look at changes as a positive challenge and work through it. 
My personal journey of working through change is similar to others in my organization when discussing the implementation of new concepts or technologies. For the most part, our student population has been born into and has grown up in the Age of Technology. They are truly Digital Natives. My estimate is that a good 50% or more of the faculty are not Digital Natives. Most students are better with technology than their parents. For those of us that are Digital Immigrants, some students can teach some of us educators a thing or two. It just makes good common sense that teachers would want to bring technology to the classroom. However, I have observed some resistance to change from faculty that are Digital Immigrants. The administration has encouraged faculty to attend training and the Continuing Ed. department has some funding to compensate faculty for developing on-line courses. At this time, research through a search engine can give educators many ideas and even actual “ready-to-go” applications for classroom activities. 
In order for my organization to become better with organizational change, such as educational technology, several steps would need to take place. The first hurdle, would be adequate funding. This would include adequate funding for school systems from local, state, federal, private business and philanthropy societies to purchase this technology, including adaptive equipment-and last but far from least-have adequate funding to train, continuously update and in-service and compensate teaching faculty. Next, we would have to “sell,” to the faculty, the value of implementing the technology and the time needed to adequately train staff in order to teach the students in the classroom.
After the teachers are trained and are given the opportunity to advance their skills, technology could be implemented in the classroom, and students would be given the opportunity to learn about the technology. Special needs students would also need to be have access to adaptive equipment to use the new technology to keep them on a level playing field with other students in the classroom. Evaluation and Assessment of the Curriculum for Technology would be an ongoing and continuous process of Performance Improvement standards. School Administrators and School Boards will need to be aware that this Project is a Long-Term Project that evolves almost daily and adequate funding must be available every year in order for continuous success. – John Kratina
